
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received on 28 
April 2017. Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
You requested:  
 
I am delighted to hear that this project has been scrapped but I want to know how you can 
spend £37 million on something that is not being built!!  
 
 
Dame Margaret Hodge's report is available to read at https://www.london.gov.uk/independent-review-
garden-bridge-project and includes some information about the money spent and the procurement 
process.  
 
The breakdown of public money spent by Transport for London (TfL) is available 
online: http://content.tfl.gov.uk/tfl-gb-expenditure-31-august-2016.pdf   
 
The GLA does not hold information about the Garden Bridge Trust's expenditure in detail. The Garden 
Bridge Trust is the custodian of this information and any related enquiries should be directed to them. 
They have published some information on their website from June 2016, which may be of 
interest: https://www.gardenbridge.london/news/article/public-funding-expenditure-breakdown.   
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the reference at 
the top of this letter. 
 
Yours sincerely 
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